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MINUTES 
September 14, 2015
CHARLES MACK CITIZENS CENTER
Lake Norman Marine Commissioners Attending
Present:
John Marino


Chairman
Mark Lancaster


Iredell County
Morris Sample


Lincoln County
John Gerke


Catawba County
Excused Absence:
Bill Young


Mecklenburg County

Staff Present
Ron Shoultz


Executive Director

Bob Elliott


Assistant Director
Bill Johnson


Administrator
Call to Order:
Chairman Marino called the meeting to order and asked the audience to rise, face the flag and repeat together the Pledge of Allegiance.

Recognition:

Commissioner Lancaster, representing the Lake Norman Marine Commission and the Lake Norman Community, presented Chairman Marino with a plaque in honor and appreciation for his many years of dedicated service and enthusiastic leadership to the Marine Commission and Lake Norman. During his tenure as Chairman, Vice Chairman and Commissioner, spanning from 2010 to 2015, Chairman Marino implemented many significant changes to improve the boating experience on Lake Norman. Also, adding the Pledge of Allegiance to LNMC meetings was most appreciated. All who value Lake Norman appreciate his outstanding service. May he always have a fair wind and following sea. 
Chairman Marino acknowledged the recognition and thanked all responsible for this honor. Chairman Marino reviewed the individuals he has served with as well as the staff he has had the opportunity to work with and thanked each and every one for their dedicated service.

Catawba County Commissioner, Barbara Beatty, thanked Chairman Marino and all citizens at the meeting for volunteering their time and talents to protect Lake Norman. Commissioner Beatty presented to Chairman Marino a Distinguished Public Service Award from Catawba County. Chairman Marino has been a model of public service to be followed by others. His commitment to the safety and improvement of Lake Norman is highly appreciated by the citizens and Commissioners of Catawba County. 
Minutes

After a review of the minutes from the August 10, 2015 meeting, Commissioner Gerke made a motion to approve the minutes as presented, Commissioner Lancaster seconded the motion and it was passed unanimously.
Reports – LNMC Executive Director
Ron Shoultz reported the following:
· The Lake is in a Stage One draught condition.
· A Law Enforcement Meeting was held on 8/27/15 with the purpose to address common issues and to coordinate future activities. Iredell County has started a Lake Watch Program to involve the public as another set of eyes on lake activities.

· Water hazards have become an issue due to low water levels. Emergency buoys have been placed at one hazard in Catawba County.

· A new sign is being placed in the sand bar area designating safe rafting area. Executive Director thanked Sergeant Brenzey for his support.

· The Tweed HOA no wake buoy request is being deferred to next month.

· There is need to change the agenda for this meeting and the Commissioners need to take action so this new business, election of officers, can be addressed tonight. 
Commissioner Sample made a motion to add the election of officers under the Administrative portion of the agenda. Commissioner Gerke seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.  

Reports – Enforcement
Cornelius Police Department

Sergeant George Brenzey reported that there were 222 calls with 20 citation issued for the month of August. Of these citations, 7 were for wake zone violations. A total of 813 service hours were utilized with training hours being deferred until off season.
Iredell County Sheriff
It was reported that there were 183 hours on the water and 141 hours on land with 8 training hours. There were 25 enforcement actions for the month.
Catawba County
Officer Styles reported there were 324 hours on the water and 4 hours on land. These along with 4 training hours then totaled 328 for the month. 28 PWC’s and boats were inspected with 27 citations issued. There were 42 calls for service.
Lincoln County

No report
N.C. Wildlife Resources Commission
Officer Robertson communicated through Executive Director Shoultz that there was a boating accident on the lake involving a boat pulling multiple inner tube riders. The boat ran over one of riders who is recovering well at this time. Officer Robertson enjoyed a ride along with Commissioner Gerke and witnessed some interesting activity on the lake that day. House Representative Brian Turner did a fly in and spent time with Wildlife on the lake experiencing the various issues Wildlife deals with over the course of time.   
Reports – Lake Issues
Duke Energy
Joe Kluttz shared that the lake level is at 94.8 and target is 98 which is 4 feet below target and 6 feet below full pond. We are in Stage 1 and if no rain occurs before October 1, then we could go to Stage 2. Duke is making some operational adjustment to help conserve water use. Two public boat ramps are closed due to low water levels and we are on track to set a new Draught of Record.    
Coast Guard Auxiliary Division 26

No report 
Lake Norman Sail and Power Squadron
No report
Mecklenburg County Parks and Rec.
No report
DOT/Highway 150 Bridge Repair

It was reported that the informational and danger buoys have been removed. American Bridge is still performing spot work on the bridge, but the barge is being used only in day time and returned to its mooring site at night. The deck is still being worked on and there has been a problem in obtaining the necessary cement.  
Water Quality/Erosion/Buffers/Illegal Discharg e
Mecklenburg County Water Quality
No report
ADOPT-an-Island Program
No report. 
NC Wildlife Federation
Commissioner Lancaster reported the annual Oyster Roast will be held on October 10 at Langtree. Ticket sales are ahead of last year and the event looks to be highly successful.
Catawba Riverkeeper Foundation
No report
Comments from the Public
Tom Galbo representing the Tweed Place no wake buoy application introduced himself and said the application will be reviewed next month.
Bruce Corcoran representing the Beech Tree Bay HOA spoke against the no wake buoy application being requested by the Tweed Place HOA.

Jay Voekler spoke of a boating directory being developed for Lake Norman. He has examples of one developed for Lake Winnipesaukee in New Hampshire.
Committee Reports
ATON Committee
Executive Director Shoultz reported that all ATON problems are scheduled to be corrected by tomorrow night. The Blythe Landing lights are scheduled to be completed under the direction of Mecklenburg Parks and Recreational Department. 
Hydrilla Committee

No report
The Boater Education

No report 
Charter Boat Committee 
No report
No Wake Buoy
No wake Committee met and will present Tweed Place HOA application next month.
Rafting Committee

No report
Applications

No-Wake Buoy Requests
Tweed HOA application will be reviewed next month.
Rafting Applications 
No report
Variances
None
Other: 
None
FERC Applications
Peninsula County Club will be forwarding an application to rebuild its bulkhead walls. 




Administrative Matters 
Commissioner Gerke made a motion for the following slate of officers for FY 2015/16.

Commissioner Lancaster – Chairman


Commissioner Sample – Vice Chairman

Commissioner Young - Treasurer

Chairman Marino seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.
Commissioner Sample made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Commissioner Gerke seconded the motion. The motion was approved and the meeting was adjourned.

